
FROM THE PRESIDENT’S DESK  

Happy Fall and hello cooler weather. We are entering my 
favorite season of the year. I hope you all get an opportunity to 
see the Fall colors our state has to offer. 

I recently attended the ICC Annual Business Meeting, banquets, 
expo and events. Before the conference started, I was lucky 
enough to attend the WICED and PermiTechNation Habitat  
project. These groups generally do a build wherever the  
conference is held, however, with timing this year we spent time 
in a Habitat Re-Store. With only 2 full time employees in the 
store they rely heavily on volunteers. With a group of 10, we 
were able to complete in 4 hours what would’ve taken them 2-3 
months. It was a highly successful mission and left all of us with 
full hearts. This is only where my journey began, I am honored 
to have been the CAPT representative giving me the  
opportunity to network with code professionals across the  
country from all skill levels. It is very exciting to see the job title 
and Permit Technician position gain popularity and a voice in the 
Code world.  
 
I look forward to sharing more of my trip and seeing all of you 
at our Annual Business Meeting in November here in  
Westminster. I’d like you all to think of who “INSPIRES” you 
professionally and personally and  come prepared to share…… if 
you’d like. 
 
“Success isn’t just about what you accomplish in your life, it’s 
about what you inspire others to do”. Unknown 

 

Jessie Sorensen 
 

Tech Talk Newsletter 
F A L L  2 0 1 7  

 

President  
Jessica Sorensen 
City of Westminster 
303-658-2075 
 
Vice President 
Melinda Helmer 
Town of Erie 
303-926-2710 
 
Treasurer 
Kimberly Segura-Bates 
City of Lakewood 
303-987-7572 
 

Directors 

Darla Brooks 
Arapahoe County 
720-874-6609 
 
Theresa Campbell 
City of Loveland 
970-962-2504 
 
Ann Freiberg 
City of Commerce City 
303-289-3725 
 
Past President 
Leslie Carpenter 
Jefferson County 
303-271-8782 
 
 

Visit us online @ 
www.cocapt.com 

http://www.cocapt.com/


P A G E  2  

November CAPT Meeting 

T E C H  T A L K  N E W S L E T T E R  

 
Wednesday, November 15th 
 
Hosted by:  
City of Westminster 
4800 W 92nd Avenue 
Westminster, CO  
 
Multi-purpose room located 
in the basement of City Hall 
 

 

This year at the 

annual meeting 

in place of a food 

drive, we would 

like to collect 

items to go in 

baggies for the  

homeless.  

Ideas would be 

gloves, socks, 

knit hats,  

sample size 

shampoo, 

lotion,  

toothpaste, 

snacks such as 

crackers,  

pretzels,  

granola bars and 

cookies. 

 

If a member is 

interested in   

participating in 

distribution, 

please contact a 

board  

member.   

 

Check the last 

page of this 

newsletter for  

additional  

information. 

Darla Brooks, CAPT  
Program Chair, 
720-874-6609 or  
dbrooks@arapahoegov.com 
 
Registration Fee: $35.00 
Cash or Check Payable to 
CAPT at the door 
(Registration Fee Includes                                    
Breakfast, Breaks, Lunch,   
Instructional Materials and 
is Non-refundable) 

Don’t forget to 
RSVP 

AGENDA 
 
Glenn Mathewson Presents: 
Construction Terminology 
 
Listening to seasoned construction professionals talk about 
a job can often sound like a different language.  “Header 
off those trimmers so the flange can be installed without  
damaging the top chord”  Or maybe it can sound  
derogatory.  “Turn those studs into cripples for the knee 
wall?”  Or maybe it’s all told in trademarks,  “Do I need to 
use Visqueen® or Thermoply® as an air barrier or does 
the Housewrap and the Ice and Water Shield® work for 
that?  Learn some common phrases, terms, jargon and 
IRC definitions used in common residential construction in 
areas such as foundations, framing, plumbing, mechanical, 
electrical and other trades.  This fun class takes the best of 
the worst of the most misunderstood terms in residential 
construction and attempts to make sense of them!  Now 
go pookie the boots! 

mailto:dbrooks@arapahoegov.com
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Congratulations to one of 
our own!! 
 
Relentless, innovative, dedicated, 
and passionate: Shaunna  
Mozingo of Colorado Code  
Consulting exemplifies our  
industry’s hard work on energy 
codes and energy efficiency in the 
built environment. We could easi-
ly fill all 1,000 words of her  
nomination with nothing but  
glowing adjectives of Shaunna and 
the wide-reaching impacts from 
her work. The Colorado Energy 
Code Compliance Collaborative is 
honored to nominate her for the 
Jeffrey A. Johnson Award for  
Excellence in the Advancement of 
Energy Codes, just as we are  
honored to have her leadership 
and dedication in our everyday 
work.  
 
Known, admired, and respected 
by most every building official in 
the southwest, her impact is  
widespread and indisputable. She 
has traversed every corner of  
Colorado and the surrounding 
states, meeting with many  
hundreds of building officials and 
staff, learning their concerns and  
challenges and offering them 
unique and tailored ideas and  
solutions to boost energy code 
compliance and support local  
adoptions. She uses the results of 
these meetings and relationships 
and her deep knowledge of the  
energy code (seriously, she knows 

every word of every edition) to  
develop resources, design tools, 
conduct analyses, hold trainings 
and workshops, and cultivate new 
ideas that are then adapted across 
the country—while continually 
evolving her work and strategies 
to meet current needs.  
 
Not afraid to ask the questions, 
not afraid to bring up hard topics, 
not afraid to tackle issues head-on 
with new approaches that haven’t 
been tried elsewhere, never intim-
idated by complex or entrenched  
positions, and always seeking out 
people on all sides of an issue, 
Shaunna has single-handedly 
moved the needle on  
energy code advancement on all 
fronts—compliance, adoption, and  
development. She ceaselessly  
provides training resources to  
building officials, builders,  
architects, engineering firms, and 
efficiency professionals to boost 
compliance rates and “buy-in;” 
she is regularly invited by local  
jurisdictions to facilitate and  
advise local code adoption  
processes; and she is active in 
code development hearings  
including bringing  
multi-perspective stakeholders  
together to discuss and agree 
on proposals.  
 
We cannot possibly list all of 
Shaunna’s accomplishments,  
impacts, or projects, so we’ll  
highlight a few recent ones 
that exemplify her vision, 
knowledge, and innovation.  

 
One recent project she  
spearheaded was designing and 
developing a commercial  
compliance study for Colorado, 
the first of its kind in the nation. It 
quickly expanded to include not 
just an evaluation of current  
commercial compliance but a liv-
ing guide and multi-year strategy 
for boosting compliance in the 
code elements that have the big-
gest  
impact on energy savings.  
 
After effortlessly rounding up 44 
commercial buildings across  
multiple market sectors and  
jurisdictions and evaluating their 
compliance (using an “energy left 
on the table” approach), 
Shaunna’s study evaluated the top 
10  
energy uses by market sector, 
mapped those elements to code 
provisions, developed plan  
reviewer and inspector checklists 
for addressing those items, and 
used the findings to inform future  
trainings and outreach.  
 

T E C H  T A L K  N E W S L E T T E R  
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T E C H  T A L K  N E W S L E T T E R  

She is undertaking local  
jurisdiction “compliance  
snapshots,” working one-on-one 
with building departments to 
walk through their processes and  
procedures, advise on their  
challenges, and recommend areas 
that could be improved,  
simplified, or made more efficient.  
 
Shaunna was chosen by the State 
of Colorado to lead the state’s  
energy code education, in-person 
trainings, local adoption technical 
support, architect and engineer-
ing firm outreach, and more. She 
was also chosen by Xcel Energy 
(Colorado’s largest utility) to lead 
its energy code outreach work 
including one-on-one jurisdiction 
compliance advising, educational 
materials to the building industry, 
and even energy code training for 
university students  studying  
architecture, engineering, or  
sustainability.  
 
Well-known even beyond her 
home state’s 333 jurisdictions, she 
has current projects in various  
other western states as well as a 
contract with the national ICC to 
lead trainings across the nation.  
 
Shaunna runs the Wednesday  
Webinar Series, a weekly in-depth 
exploration of energy code topics 
such as compliance paths, thermal 
envelopes, lighting and controls,  
multifamily, plan review/
inspection best practices, and 
many, many more. The webinars 
are attended by hundreds of plans 
examiners, inspectors, building 
professionals, and students from 

across the  
country—many of whom  
participate week-after-week.  
 
Shaunna has a personal goal of  
making the code more clear and 
easily-understandable so that it  
garners increased compliance,  
easier adoptions, and more  
champions. Many of her code  
proposals are aimed at code  
simplification and usability. She is 
always looking for ways for the 
code to become more effective.  
 
Building departments are now 
more willing to adopt newer and 
more stringent codes knowing 
that they can rely upon Shaunna 
for technical questions and  
perspectives. In 2016, Shaunna  
finished a multi-month-long  
process of facilitating Denver’s 
adoption of the 2015 IECC and 
now is helping several mountain 
towns, suburban communities, 
and rural areas. In doing so, her 
enthusiasm and commitment 
spreads to the building depart-
ment staffs and building code 
committees.  
 
She excels at making connections. 
For instance, if a particular  
jurisdiction is on the fence about 
adoption, she’ll make connections 
with neighboring jurisdictions 
that can explain the benefits peer-
to-peer, she’ll demonstrate that  
because of “spillover” many of the 
jurisdictions’ buildings are al-
ready built to the higher stand-
ards, and she’ll look for support-
ive industry professionals to be 
messengers.  

 
Shaunna integrates collaboration 
into every task and goal. In  
advance of code hearings, for  
example, she’ll convene groups of 
stakeholders from all perspectives 
to discuss, deliberate, vet, and  
improve potential code proposals 
and approaches. “The more peo-
ple are engaged in the process—
even if they come from different 
sides or end up on the other side 
of the  
table—the more vested they will 
be in helping the energy code  
succeed,” she explained.   
 
For how much she accomplishes, 
we secretly suspect she might 
have a clone or two. Shaunna  
Mozingo lives and breathes ener-
gy codes and we are all fortunate 
that she dedicates her talents, 
time,  
energy, commitment, knowledge, 
and passion to them. She is highly  
deserving of the Jeffrey A. Johnson 
award.  
 
 

Congratulations to one of our own (cont) 



A huge thank you to Janice, Cindy and the City of Black Hawk for a 
fabulous meeting location. The weather, views and hospitality were  
spectacular.  
 
CAPT President, Jessica Sorensen started the day off with the 
business meeting. CCICC President and CAPT liaison, Mark Gurule, 
was in attendance to give an update on ICC and CCICC business.  
 
Steve Thomas, Colorado Code Consulting LLC, presented: 
“Plan Review with at Twist” - this training session was fun, 
informative and covered many aspects of extreme building plan  
review. Occupancy, egress, challenges, high rise buildings, type of 
construction, atriums, automatic sprinklers, fire alarm systems and 
many other aspects. With a captivated audience the day flew by 
and we all left with a head full of knowledge. Thank you Steve. 
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T E C H  T A L K  N E W S L E T T E R  

“It is better to fail in originality than to 
succeed in imitation.”  

― Herman Melville  

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/1624.Herman_Melville
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T E C H  T A L K  N E W S L E T T E R  

Honorary CAPT Member, Becky Baker 
was presented the prestigious “Gerald H 
Jones Code Official of the Year Award” at 
the ICC Annual Conference held in  
Columbus, Ohio in September. 
 
ICC has 377 Chapters with 63,200  
members. Of those members 3,862 are 
Chief Building Officials. Quite an honor 
for Becky who has been the Building  
Official for Jefferson County, Colorado for 
21 years.  

Greg Wheeler, City of Thornton was 
elected Secretary/Treasurer during 
the 2017 ICC Annual Business 
Meeting. Congratulations Greg! 
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T E C H  T A L K  N E W S L E T T E R  

Certified Permit Technicians and Permit  
Specialists per State—a career that can go  

anywhere!! 
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T E C H  T A L K  N E W S L E T T E R  

Just for Fun !! 



What’s Happening 

Colorado Chapter 
of the International 

Code Council 
 
 

Next Meeting  
December 14 & 15, 2017 

Colorado Springs CO   
 

Visit: www.coloradochaptericc.org for 
meeting agenda, map and information.  

 

 
Colorado Association of 

Plumbing and  
Mechanical Officials  

 
Next meeting  

November 16, 2017 
Jefferson County 

 
Sam Dardano, President 
samdardanojr@msn.com 

303-912-7008 
  
 

 
Fire Marshal’s  
Association of  

Colorado 
 
 

 
Bruce Kral / President 

 
www.fmac-co.org 

ICC CONTACTS 
1-888-ICC-SAFE (422-7233) 

Web address: www.iccsafe.org 
International Code Campus: 

www.icccampus.org  
 
 
 

 
 
 
The International Code 
Council's award winning  

electronic newsletter, distributed monthly, keeps  
members and interested parties up to date with  
International Code Council programs and relevant industry 
activities. Read the current issue at www.iccsafe.org/news 

 
PermitTechNation 

 
www.permittechnation.org 

 
PermitTechNation was found-

ed by  
Permit Technicians from across the 

United States via networking through 
ICC and the Annual  

Conferences.  
 

CAPT is a member of PTN 
 

CAPT is a member of  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT 

Bring gloves, socks, knit hats, sample size 

shampoos, lotion, toothpaste or food items 

such as granola bars, snack size bags of 

pretzels, crackers, cookies, etc. to the 

November CAPT meeting for the homeless 

distribution project and receive a  

$10 gift card.   

http://www.coloradochaptericc.org
mailto:samdardanojr@msn.com
http://www.fmac-co.org/
http://www.iccsafe.org
http://www.icccampus.org
https://www.iccsafe.org/about-icc/periodicals-and-newsroom/enews/
http://www.permittechnation.org

